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** ADVANCE NOTIFICATION of NavData Output Change ** 
 

 
IMPLEMENTATION OF TERMINAL NDB/LOCATOR 

PARAMETER 
 

 
 
September 06, 2019 
 
This document serves as the contractually required advanced notification for implementation of the new 
coding rules and practices scheduled for implementation in AIRAC cycle 1912, effective date 07 November 
2019.   
 

BACKGROUND 
Currently you are receiving Terminal NDB/Locators and Airports in your file. However, you may be receiving 
Airports that are outside of your Airport parameters. 
 These extra Airports are extracting as supporting data for the Terminal NDB/Locators in your file and this 
supporting data logic bypasses any Airport parameter settings for you file, such as minimum runway length. 
To correct this anomaly, Jeppesen will implement an optional “Link to Airport” parameter, which will only 
extract Terminal NDB/Locators for airports that meet your specified Airport parameters. Once implemented, 
this new parameter will be activated and you will see a drop in Terminal NDB/Locators along with the 
Airports that do not meet your specified Airport criteria.  
 
 
SUMMARY 
If you request not activate the “Link to Airport” parameter for Terminal NDB/Locators, you will  continue 
receiving ALL Terminal NDB/Locators, and will continue to receive Airports that may not meet the criteria 
specified in you Airport parameters.  
                                                                                                                                                                                     
CLOSING COMMENTS 
 
Please evaluate your systems to determine if you would like to continue receiving ALL Terminal 
NDB/Locators. If so, please contact your Jeppesen Business Representative to request the new 
Terminal NDB/LOCATOR parameter “Link to Airport” not be activated by AIRAC cycle 1912, 
effective 07 November 2019.   
 
NavData Notices are intended for Jeppesen's Original Equipment Manufacturer (OEM) Customers only.  End Users 
of the data may contact their Avionics Providers with questions on the availability of data in their specific units.  If you 
have Technical questions about this notice, please contact Jeppesen NavData Technical Support at phone (USA) 
303-328-4445, e-mail navdatatechsupport@jeppesen.com   
 


